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Upcoming works in your area 

Watermain renewal: Bourke Street and McIlwraith Place, Melbourne  

City West Water is committed to providing you with a reliable water service.  We are renewing the 
existing water mains in Bourke Street and McIlwraith Place in Melbourne’s CBD. The existing mains built 
in 1896 and 1940 are now reaching the end of their operational life. 
 
These works will be completed by Downer Group. 
 
On 1 July 2021, City West Water and Western Water will integrate to form a new water corporation – 
Greater Western Water. 
 

When will the works take place? 

Works are scheduled to begin in the week commencing 26 July 2021 and will take approximately 14 weeks 
to complete.  

Works will take place at night between 7pm and 5am, Sunday- Thursday.  

Permanent reinstatement works will then follow within 3 weeks of completion. 

Where will works take place?  

Works will take place along:  

• The south side of Bourke St between 121 Exhibition St and Windsor Place  

• McIlwraith Place, between Bourke St and Little Collins Street 

 

Construction will commence from Exhibition St and continue east towards Meyers Place. The location of 

works is marked in blue on the map below.  
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What does this mean for you?  

While we will continue make every effort to minimise disruption and inconvenience to you, the following can 
be expected: 

• There will be construction noise and dust from machinery and construction vehicles during working 
hours.  

• Changes to traffic will include west bound lane closure along Bourke St and reduced on street parking 
during the work hours.   

• Traffic management will be on site to assist vehicles, pedestrians and cyclists move safely around the 
work area. 

• If we require access to your property for any part of these works, you will be contacted directly ahead 
of time. 

 

Will my water supply be impacted?  

Your water will continue to be supplied from the existing main during construction of the new main.  There 
may be a short-planned interruption to your water supply, whilst we connect you to the new water main. If 
this is required, we will contact you to arrange a suitable time to complete these connection works.  
 

Customers who are on dialysis, life support or who have other special needs, please register as a Special 
Needs Customer by calling 132 642 so we can put in place measures to assist you. 

Any disturbance to your property will be restored once our works are complete. 

Coronavirus (COVID-19 and our works) 

To ensure the safety of our workers and the community, all active construction and maintenance sites 
operate in line with COVID Safe plans. We are continuing to closely monitor current information and advice 
about coronavirus in our community.   

For more information about how City West Water is responding, please visit citywestwater.com.au/COVID19. 

Need more information?  

Thank you for your patience during these essential works. Every effort will be made to minimise any 
inconvenience to you during the works and we will keep you informed of our progress.                       

 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact us via the details below:  

 

Stakeholder and Community Enquiries: 

Community Liaison:  Damian Sideridis 

Phone:  0429 271 308 (Business Hours Monday-Friday) 

Email: damian.sideridis@downergroup.com 
24 Hour Hotline: 132 642 

 
 

http://www.citywestwater.com.au/COVID19
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